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Highway Safety Committee Minutes  

July 3, 2024 
 

I. Call to order at  8:43   AM.  
 

II. Attendance: 
 
Tad Dionne, Police Chief 
Jay Twardosky, DPW Director 
Elvis Dhima, Town Engineer 
Scott Tice, Fire Chief 
Tim Malley , Planning Board Chairman (excused )  
BOS Liaison - Selectmen Jacoby  
 

III. Review of previous meeting 
1. Cross Walk on Wason Road , between Holly Street and Colson.  (Denied)  
2. Stop sign request on Highland Road, adjacent to Power Street. (Denied)  
3. Traffic light request for Lowell and County Road. (Denied)/ Evaluate other options  
4. Derry and Abbott Farm Lane Intersection Crosswalk. Additional warning sign to be 
installed by the entrance / Right out. Starbucks will add the sign to their site plan.   
 

IV. Items discussed  
1. Lowell and County Road intersection (close to Mikey’s Pizza) possible improvements. 
Multiple concepts and funding discussed. 14 accidents have been recorded in the past 4 
years with no reported injuries. Two options were considered for further evaluation and 
for the Board of Selectmen to review.  
 
Concept 1  
Motion by DPW Director, Second by Fire Chief to recommend to BOS having a public 
meeting about temporary improvements on a trial basis, passed 4-0. This consist of 
installing jersey barriers to only allow traffic to come from Lowell Road to County Road.   
 
Concept 2  
Motion by Police Chief , Second by Fire Chief to recommend to BOS to support an 
engineering and environmental warrant article for the permanent and long term solution, 
for Lowell / Birch / Belknap Intersection, passed 4-0. This consist of extending Belknap 
Road to Lowell road and converting the existing three way intersection to a four way 
intersection.   

 
Next Meeting is scheduled for August 7, 2024  

 


